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Though it has rained, the drought is not over.  At least its effects are not.  Drought weakens plants by killing roots and depleting food reserves.

Droughts during the last few years weaken lawns which then die in the winter.  Homeowners suspect insects and diseases, but lack of water is more likely.  Trees can also die suddenly from drought, sometimes without warning.  Leaves suddenly brown and hang on the tree.  Weakened trees may have smaller or fewer leaves.

Leyland Cypress is very susceptible to drought.  Trees weakened by dry weather may contract canker diseases.  They die one branch at a time or may thin out slowly.  Spraying will not control these diseases.

What should you do?  Put a soaker hose under your Leyland Cypress hedge and water well once a week.  Do not water too often or you may kill roots.  As trees grow together, thin them by removing every other one.

If you need a hedge, consider another plant.  Leyland Cypress grows quickly but should only be used on good sites that will be watered.  Plant other shrubs in areas that will not be watered regularly.

Remember that Leyland Cypress can get 30 feet wide and 60 feet tall, and their height cannot be controlled by pruning.  If you do use Leyland Cypress, plant them about 8 feet apart and thin as needed. Other plants may be hardier and more manageable like Burford Holly, East Palatka Holly, Fosters #2 Holly, or Cleyera.  Call our office for more ideas.

Most gardeners cut back on fertilization and pruning during droughts.  This improves plant growth and survival.  You can go back to normal fertilization and pruning now.

Do not prune azaleas and other spring flowering plants now.  They have already set flower buds for next year and you will cut them off.

You can lightly prune shrubs now but leave the heavy pruning until next February.  Most people prune too much.  Let your plants grow larger each year for best results.  Do not prune off all the new growth.  Stop all pruning by September 1 to allow plants to prepare themselves for winter.

Fertilize shrubs lightly now if you want them to continue getting larger.  If you do not want them to grow, skip this fertilization.  One exception to this is azaleas.  Lightly fertilize now to keep them from running out of fertilizer this fall and winter.  

If you have not done so lately, you can fertilize your lawn now.  Do not over do it.  Centipede lawns should be fertilized no more than twice a year.  Zoysia and St. Augustine lawns are best fertilized three times a year.  Bermuda can be fertilized about once a month but be prepared to mow more.  Stop fertilizing lawns and shrubs by September 15.

After the rains and before fall begins, we have an opportunity to prepare our plants for the future.  Take advantage of this time.  

For more information call the Houston County Extension Service at 542-2020 or 987-2028 or visit our Website at http://www.griffin.peachnet.edu/ga/houston.
